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Business and Professional Women Brampton 2009-2010

President’s Report 

It has been another very busy BPW year.

We enjoyed another great Provincial Conference the end of May in Sault Ste. Marie.  It gave me the opportunity to meet Sue Calhoun, our National President for the first time and thoroughly enjoy re-uniting with many of the BPW members from other clubs that we seem to meet only at conference.

Other events that I participated in this year were:

· assisted Pat Dowling with our 14th annual Ladies Charity Golf Tournament

· Presented the proceeds of our June Social to Canadian Women for Women Afghanistan at the National BPW AGM.

· attended the Programs meeting in July

· attended the St. Catherine’s club Christmas Tea with Carol Kollar

· attended the London Club’s Christmas party with Carol Kollar

· Attended the March meeting of the Kitchener/Waterloo club. 

There were many other notable achievements this year, starting in September with the induction of our Mayor as an Honorary Member.

We implemented our own membership drive to coincide with the National program and in March inducted eight new members with another two to be inducted in April.

We now have a website!  My thanks go out to Angel Massey-Singh, Sharon Wilcox and Pat Dowling for all of the hours that they put in on this.  Also special thanks go to Laura Noble of the London club who gave us a great deal of assistance.

Our Club Focus just keeps on getting better!  

Thank you Angel for all of your work on this.

We have put in place a new insurance policy to better protect members and the board.

Aside from this, my responsibility is to prepare agendas and preside over both Executive and General Meetings, a job which is made very easy due to the support and hard work of all board members.

Respectfully submitted

Barb Hore

President 

Business and Professional Women Brampton 2009-2010

Past President’s Report & Young BPW Report
My main focus in 2009-2010 was to work with Barb Hore, our president. I tried to make sure that I was able to support her in any way possible. 

I was also given the responsibility of Young BPW. To gain more insight into the thought process of youth I attended a couple of meeting at Youth Council for United Way of Peel. I soon discovered that the youth want to be engaged to make a difference in the community however they want to see quick results. Somehow they are unable to relate to the mandate of BPW.  Conclusion is that we need to look at other ways to engage youth in our organization.

I also had the privilege of conducting our International night in February. This event was covered by Talk Local on Rogers. We need to stay in touch with local media to create awareness of BPW as a leading Advocacy organization.

As the past president I want to continue providing support and back up to our President Barbara Hore who is doing a great job of leading BPW Brampton.

Respectfully submitted

Snigdha Malik

Immediate Past President 

Business and Professional Women Brampton 2009-2010
Recording Secretary’s report
It has been an honour to serve as the Recording Secretary for BPW Brampton for the 2009-2010 term.  The opportunity has allowed me to grow as a woman and again more fully realize the contributions our organization is able to make for not only women in our community, but also throughout the world.

Over the past year I have been able to work with our members on the Euchre Tournament and enjoy being a part of this event. I also am the facilitator for our gift giving initiative for our Christmas families. It truly seems like Christmas when we are able to make a difference for others. Even better is when the recipients are so happy and one hopes to help someone else next year.

Mentoring has been a disappointment as we could not work with the organization originally chosen.  This has been a very busy winter-spring season for me.  However I hope to have the opportunity of implementing this program with Honeychurch for the upcoming 2010-2011 term.

Thank you for the opportunity of serving our club.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Edwards

Recording Secretary/Mentoring Chair 
Business and Professional Women Brampton 2009-2010

Corresponding Secretary’s report

It has been my pleasure this year to once again serve as Corresponding Secretary.  

I have the privilege of reading the relevant correspondence to our members at our General Meetings as well as updates for specific events.  It is rewarding to share the thank you letters from our various honourarium recipients with our membership – knowing the BPW Brampton is making a difference.

I also relayed any correspondence from our BPW Ontario President Carol Kollar with Membership.

I had the pleasure of working with Laura Noble, the Editor of BPW Ontario, in assisting our BPW Brampton website going live this year.  This is a project that has been in the works for the past couple of years and we are now able to be reached by the Internet.  This is exciting and will hopefully strengthen our presence in our Community.

The success of our club is due to the excellent teamwork of our members.

Thank you for a wonderful year!

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Dowling

Corresponding Secretary

Business and Professional Women Brampton 2009-2010

Membership Chair Report
This season has been busy, and similar to a lot of other clubs a challenge for membership. We have people starting their retirement and relocating and others starting or expanding their families and are unable currently to be part of BPW.  

We wish them well and hope they are able to come back to our club in the future as members or guests. 

Our members have been helping to promote BPW and bringing guests to our meetings which is amazing and thank you to all.  With the interest and activity this has brought our numbers should remain solid for the upcoming season. 

With the variety of topics from our speakers at our Monthly meetings and the community activities done by various committee’s our club has something for everyone. 

Thank you to you all for all the assistance and support this season.  I have very much enjoyed working with our Members and the Executive.

Respectfully Submitted

Linda Barker

Membership Chair
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Publicity and Public Relations Report
We had a slow start getting some coverage for BPW Brampton in 2009 but had much more support later in 2009 and through 2010 to date.   The Brampton Guardian did get us space from November onwards and publicized all our events.  

Thanks to Snigdha’s networking with Rogers and we got local airtime for BPW Brampton on a couple of occasions and now that we have the contacts will be able to continue and get coverage for any upcoming fundraising events. 

In an effort to be green – we are now 99 ½% electronic with announcements, notices, Club Focus, and Provincial and National correspondence.  We will of course continue to provide hard copy for those who require.  Thank you to everyone for another great year with BPW.

Respectfully Submitted

Linda Barker

Publicity and Public Relations Chair 
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Programs and Projects Report

Well another great year for BPW has come to an end and I would just like to thank everyone who helped make my job so easy - especially Pat Dowling, Barb Hore and Snigdha Malik.   I really appreciate the knowledge I have gained by being involved with the BPW Executive as the Programs & Project Chair.

We started the calendar year with Rosa Alvarez of Mille Notte Lingerie, who showed us all how to be The ‘BUST’ We Can Be. Then Nino Sonsini bent and poked us into shape with his FELDENKRAIS method of Osteopathy.  We hope to hear more from him in the future. November saw us choosing the ‘Coolest Shade of Green’ for our environment with Dayle Laing to guide us. The Christmas Social was a great success with us helping two families and the local food bank.  A great time was had by all exchanging every manner of crazy and fun items.  Many thanks to Linda Ford for once again playing Santa with her whacky hat, as well as for running our 50/50 raffles, at all the dinner meetings. 

At the beginning of 2010 Cassandra Baccardax of the Small Business Services, City of Brampton and the Small Business Enterprise Centre came along and whipped us into shape for a New Year of running your business. For International Night in February, we had the pleasure and high energy of Lindsay Scott who did a very spirited presentation of her experiences in Belize and Nepal.  We also welcomed back the Women Helping Women in Afghanistan to sell their beautiful products.  The lighting of the International candles was once again very moving this year which included the special tribute to our sisters in Haiti. In March Catherine McKay spoke to us about planning our estate futures from the legal perspective.  

I would like to invite any of the membership to come out in July to our planning ‘Brainstorming Session’ and bring your great ideas for the upcoming year.  We can only improve with your help.

Thanks for a wonderful year.

Respectfully Submitted

Virginia Tamblyn

Program & Projects Chair
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Golf Tournament Report
On Wednesday June 10, 2009, BPW Brampton hosted its 14th Annual Ladies Charity Golf Tournament at Caledon Golf and Country Club.  This was a new venue for us and we received many compliments regarding the new course.  The weather was beautiful, the golf was great and the camaraderie was wonderful.

Our sincere thanks go to our 24 hole sponsors, the numerous gift and prize donors and to all of our supporters.  A special thanks to Linda Ford as our Live Auctioneer.

Though our attendance was down due to economics, our profit was $6,230.00 with a portion of the proceeds going to Interim Place; Big Brothers/Big Sisters of Peel;  The Sexual Assault/Rape Crisis Centre of Peel and BUDDYS ‘n BOWS FOUNDATION.

We are looking forward to our 15th Annual Golf Tournament being held on Thursday June 10, 2010 at Caledon Golf & Country Club.  Hope to see you there!

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Dowling & Barb Hore

Golf Tournament Co-Chairs
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Euchre Tournament Report

On Friday March 26, 2010 we held our 6th Annual Charity Progressive Euchre Tournament at the Hansa Haus.

We had a sold out night with 80 players with all tickets sold out three and a half weeks before the event.

Thank you to all of our volunteers who collected prizes, food and helped with set up and with cleaning up at the end of the evening.  A special thank you to Linda Barker and Virginia Tamblyn for their assistance in ticket sales and to Jean Edwards who did a marvellous job with setting up the food for all of our hungry players.

This was our first time at the Hansa Haus and it was a smashing success and consequently our new venue for future euchre nights.  

We raised $2,350.00 for our recipient of the evening – The Sexual Assault/Peel Rape Crisis Centre of Peel. 

We had many more requests for tickets and for more euchre events and so we are holding our 7th Annual Charity Progressive Euchre Tournament on Friday November 6, 2010.  Get your tickets early to avoid disappointment.  Our recipient of that evening will be Big Brothers/Big Sisters of Peel.
Once again many thanks to our wonderful members for their support and making BPW Brampton a great club to belong to!

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Dowling

Euchre Chair

BPW Brampton 

Balance Sheet

As of April 30, 2010

	ASSETS
	
	

	
	Chequing/Savings account
	4,587.31 
	

	
	Petty cash
	50.00 
	

	
	GIC
	12,779.95 
	

	
	Prepaid expenses (Golf)
	1,500.00 
	

	
	Prepaid expenses (Convention)
	900.00 
	

	
	Accounts Receivable (Emblems)
	678.40 
	

	
	Mentoring Prog. - cash reserve
	1,927.95 
	

	
	Emblems inventory
	2,775.28 
	

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL ASSETS
	25,198.89 
	

	
	
	
	

	LIABILITIES & EQUITY
	
	

	
	Liabilities
	
	

	
	Prepaid Revenue
	1,270.00 
	Memberships

	
	Mentoring program
	1,927.95 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Liabilities
	3,197.95 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Equity
	
	

	
	Retained earnings
	25,039.86 
	

	
	Net income
	-3,038.92 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Total equity
	22,000.94 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY
	25,198.89 
	


BPW Brampton 
Profit and Loss Statement 

May 1, 2009 to April 30, 2010

	REVENUE
	
	Explanation (if any)
	Revenue
	Expense
	Net

	50/50
	        364.00 
	
	
	
	

	Dinners (Net)
	        705.13 
	
	8470
	7765
	705

	Donations
	        100.00 
	
	
	
	

	Golf
	     6,229.94 
	
	16810
	10580
	6230

	Interest
	        132.93 
	
	
	
	

	Membership (Net)
	        730.36 
	
	3960
	3230
	730

	Emblems
	           41.40 
	
	
	
	

	Euchre (Net)
	     2,433.84 
	
	2866
	432
	2434

	June Social 
	     1,113.00 
	
	
	
	

	Mentoring
	                 -   
	
	
	
	

	Prov. Conf (Hosting)
	                 -   
	
	
	
	

	
	   11,850.60 
	
	32106
	22007
	10099

	
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENSES
	
	
	
	
	

	Administration
	                 -   
	
	
	
	

	Advertising
	        104.95 
	website excluded
	
	
	

	Website
	        492.98 
	
	
	
	

	Bank Charges
	        237.36 
	
	
	
	

	Visa Charges
	        177.34 
	
	
	
	

	Auditor Fees
	        189.00 
	
	
	
	

	Bursary
	                 -   
	did not receive request from Sheridan
	
	

	Conference
	        907.31 
	2009  Provincial ( 2 delegates) 
	
	
	

	Donations (Local/Intl)
	   10,063.00 
	Proceeds from Golf, Euchre and June Social - Women for Women Afghanistan
	
	
	

	Mentoring Program
	                 -   
	
	
	
	

	Friendship
	                 -   
	
	
	
	

	Honorariums
	        350.00 
	Dinner speakers for year plus one from last year

	Insurance
	     2,060.93 
	
	
	
	

	Memberships
	        306.65 
	Brampton Board of Trade
	
	
	

	
	   14,889.52 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	NET
	-    3,038.92 
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2009-                
Margaret Van Alstyne (McLean) *

Audrey Robinson (Brendle)

Lilas Trout

Florence Chin *

Elizabeth Birss

Jean Wilson (Lansdell)

Eleanor Macdonald *

Irene Abbott *

Jessie Black (Evans) *

Greta Capps *

Gladys McBride *

Isabel McMullen *

Dena Heather *

Mary Lock *

Ann Felesko

Mary Lester 

Margaret MacKenzie

Helen Kirk

Hannah Yarronton *

Louise Sclisizzi

Gladys Martin *
Barbara Dunning

Wilma Taras 

Pat Whitford

Pat Whitmore

Mary Andrews *

Paddy Silverthorne

Dittie Voegele (Hay)

Helen Armstrong

Carol Edestrand

Darla Campbell

Carol Kollar

Doris Smith

Tracey Marshall

Susanne Balpataky

Irma Dafoe

Linda Ford

Snigdha Malik

Barb Hore

* Deceased and respectfully remembered
